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Continuing Airworthiness Notice – 25-001 
Titan Aircraft Company T51 Mustang - Seat Belt Attachment 
13 September 2017 

 
 

Issued by the Civil Aviation Authority of New Zealand in the interests of aviation safety. A Continuing Airworthiness Notice (CAN) is intended to 
alert, educate, and make recommendations to the aviation community. A CAN contains non-regulatory information and guidance that does not 
meet the criteria for an Airworthiness Directive (AD). The inspections and practices described in this CAN must still be carried out in accordance 
with the applicable NZCAR Parts 21, 43 and 91. 

The contents of this notice are ADVISORY ONLY and are NOT MANDATORY. 
CAN numbering is by ATA Chapter followed by a sequential number for the next CAN in that ATA Chapter. 

 
Applicability: 
Operators of Titan T51 Mustang aircraft with a Flight Permit (Class 2 microlight) and aircraft with a Special Category – Amateur 
Built Airworthiness Certificate. 

Purpose: 
This Continuing Airworthiness Notice (CAN) alerts operators of affected aircraft of the importance of attaching the shoulder 
harness to the lower bar of the seatback frame. 

Background: 
This CAN is prompted by a CAA safety investigation of an accident with a Titan T51 Mustang aircraft. The aircraft experienced 
an engine power loss on take-off at approximately 250 feet AGL. The aircraft landed heavily resulting in the pilot sustaining fatal 
injuries due to the high load applied to the shoulder harness and failure of the seatback frame. 
The seatback frame on these aircraft has two horizontal bars, an upper and a lower bar.  Examination of the pilot seat revealed 
that the shoulder harness was attached to the upper bar of the seatback frame. 

 

 
Shoulder harness attachment – correct position. 

 

Recommendation: 
According to Titan Aircraft Company the attachment of the shoulder harness to the upper bar of the seatback frame is not a 
factory recommended position.  To reduce the leverage on the seatback frame the shoulder harness should be attached to the 
lower bar of the seatback frame. 
The CAA recommends an inspection of the shoulder harnesses for both the front and rear seats to determine the attachment 
position of the shoulder harness. If a shoulder harness is found attached to the upper bar, then reposition and attach the harness 
to the lower bar of the seatback frame. 

Enquiries: 
Enquiries with regard to the content of this Continued Airworthiness Notice should be sent to: 
Owen Olls 
Airworthiness Specialist 
Email: owen.olls@caa.govt.nz 
Phone: 04 560 9569. 
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